














Visit your HOA website at www.ballantraehoa.com Ballantrae Communicator | April-June 2013 19



Ballantrae CDD Board & Communicator

17611 Mentmore Boulevard

Land O’ Lakes, FL 34638

PRSRT STD

US POSTAGE

PAID

TAMPA FL

PERMIT #1741

Wild pigs damage CDD property
Mother always counseled that “If you can’t say anything nice, don’t

say anything at all.” Mom knew nothing about feral hogs (shown above).
Wild pigs began rooting through CDD shorelines in February along

a Castleway pond. They left landscaped areas looking like they had
been freshly plowed. Almost daily, additional areas had been torn up.

The Board feared the pigs would expand their dining room to include
residential yards. More importantly, wild pigs can act aggressively towards
humans, as well as our cats and dogs. Some of the many diseases that wild
pigs carry can be transmitted to humans and their pets, according to the
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.

The CDD hired a trapper for two weeks at $245 weekly. His
8x8x4-foot trip-wire steel cage netted only one boar. But there was no
further evidence of damage to pond banks. The CDD will re-sod the pond
bank. Anyone seeing lawn or pond bank damage should call the CDD
maintenance supervisor at 345-8565. If pigs return, so will the trapper.

The pigs entered Ballantrae with an apparent taste for the grubs,
grass, roots, seeds and insects they found along the pond on the west side
of Duke Firth Street. They compete with deer, squirrels and turkeys for
acorns and other food, while also eating poultry, lambs, goats and fawns.

Jerry Richardson, a state-certified pig trapper, found clear evidence
of pigs entering Ballantrae from Bexley Ranch to the north. He found
several pig trails plus hoof prints showing the pond was being visited by
several pigs, both young and adult. Some of the tracks, he said,
indicated pigs weighing 125-150 pounds or more. Male wild pigs, or
boars, grow to an average of 150-200 pounds and 5-6 feet in length,
and stand approximately three feet high at the shoulder.

Wild pigs are not native to the United States. Man is their only
natural predator to control their population, numbered at more than a
millionstatewide.One sowcanhave two littersof 1-13piglets inayear.

Because of the growing number of pigs in Pasco, the Southwest
Florida Water Management District recently issued permits allowing
them to be hunted nearby in both Conner Preserve on SR 52 in Land
O’ Lakes and in Starkey Wilderness Preserve in New Port Richey.

Mr. Richardson said he is as busy as ever trapping pigs. He
received calls for traps from more than a half-dozen communities in
just five weeks. He said he has trapped more than a dozen pigs
recently in just the nearby community of Connerton.

The only benefit Mr. Richardson sees for the wild pigs is as food.
He said the meat is tastier than that of commercially-produced pork.

“In the wild, they don’t consume the chemicals and preservatives
that farmers use. Wild pigs are naturally-fed,” he said.

Trappers get to keep the meat they harvest. Mr. Richardson said
he oftentimes donates some of his to area homeless shelters. �

Photo above shows the damage caused by rooting wild pigs

along shorelines of a Castleway pond. Below, trapper Jerry

Richardson finishes baiting his 8x8x4-foot trip-wire cage

along one of the pigs’ trails. The trail leads to the pond behind

the nearby homes seen over his left shoulder.




